To:		Shelly Martinez
		Office of Management and Budget

From: 		Andrew Zukerberg, Cleo Redline 
		National Center for Education Statistics

Through:	Kashka Kubzdela
		National Center for Education Statistics

Date:		1/9/2013

Subject:	Request to revise the consent form for 2015-16 Schools and Staffing Survey (SASS) / National Teacher and Principal Survey (NTPS) Cognitive Interviews (approved on November 26, 2013; 1850-0803 v.89)



Since OMB’s approval on November 26, 2013, for cognitive interviews for the 2015-16 Schools and Staffing Survey (SASS) / National Teacher and Principal Survey (NTPS) Cognitive Interviews, a couple of changes have occurred that require a modification of the respondent consent form.  In order to maintain the tight timeline for conducting the cognitive interviews, we have engaged the assistance of the Census Bureau’s Center for Survey Methods to supplement NORC in performing the work.

[bookmark: _GoBack]In the original proposal, we indicated that interviews would be conducted in the DC and Chicago area.  Staff from NCES are unable to travel to Chicago to oversee the interviews.  As a result, we would like to video tape some of the interviews in addition to the audio recording that is described in the original consent form.  Our interest in utilizing the videos to monitor cognitive interviewer quality led us to consider using the videos for a longer term research project looking at the behaviors of cognitive interviewers.  To this end, we are proposing to collect additional consent from respondents for permission to use their recordings in professional presentations.  The respondent is informed that their decision to withhold consent will have no impact on their ability to participate in the interview or receive the incentive.  We have developed a separate form for audio and video consent.  The revised consent forms are attached for your consideration in the amended “Revised Attachment III 2015-16 NTPS Cog Labs Consent Form.doc”.
